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Currently there are twelve Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPS) within 

Broward County.  Recently the Broward County Commission approved 

funding for a regional communications system.  Having twelve PSAPS 

caused issues, not only in performance but also duplication of ser-

vices.  Beginning October 1, 2013 Broward County will assume all costs 

associated with communications and dispatch services.  This is the ini-

tial stage of the Regional Communications System.  Lieutenant Anthony 

Rosa has been the City of Sunrise representative throughout this proc-

ess and continues to serve in the best interest of the city, itõs residents 

and our employees.  As with any transition, there are many questions 

that we are not able to yet answer.  Be assured that we are striving to 

protect our employees and as well provide the most professional transi-

tion in services.  Please understand and recognize that as soon as we 

have answers we will share them with you.  In the long run, regional 

communications will provide more efficiency and better fiscal responsi-

bility.  Let me once again thank you for your patience during this transi-

tion.  

 

Enjoy your summer! 

       
     John E. Brooks 

     Chief of Police 

      

Officers of the Month 

Award  

 

Congratulations  
Officer William Bates and Officer Ryan Reardon 

April 2013  

Congratulations  
Officer Delia Dail and Officer Steven Negron 

May 2013  

Congratulations  
Officer Michael Calise and Officer David McCann 

June 2013  

Lets welcome our newest City Commissioner  

Neil C. Kerch, Deputy Mayor 



 

 

SUNRISE POLICE DEPARTMENT  
WELCOMES NEW OFFICER 

Goodbye and Good Luck  

Officer William (Doc) Howard 

Records Specialist, Glenda Welden 

Wishing you both all the best for the future. 

On April 23, 2013, Communications Training Supervisor 

Janice Clark was presented the Tom Gallagher Public Safety 

Award. This award is in recognition for her commitment to 

quality assurance in telecommunications through education 

and training. As training supervisor, Janice Clark took the lead 

in implementing a Department of Health certified Dispatch 

Academy for Sunrise. 

Officer David Burstein was sworn in on April 29, 2013  

Welcome to our Sunrise Police Department 
Family!  

- Hector Rivera-Suarez - Deana Hunt 

- Georgia Montano - Christopher Maristany 

- Andres Alsina  - Jose Velazquez 

- Anne Carrasco 

Employee of the Month Award 

March 2013 

 PSA Barbara Tabler 

Police Academy  

New recruits Eric Carter and Marc Rodriguez started the 
287th Police Academy on May 28th.   

Good luck to you both. 

SUNRISE POLICE  

òPROFESSIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENTó 

Employee of the Month Award  

May 2013 

I.D. Technician Laura Gibson  

Employee of the Month Award 

 June 2013 

 Police Dispatcher Chad Dashnaw 

Promotion  

On June 24, 2013, Secretary Carole Himmel was promoted 

to Code Enforcement Coordinator.    

CONGRATULATIONS CAROLE ! 



 

 


